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continued

The month of June is traditionally the time for the larger Baptist family to come together for 
assembly and conventions. This past week, the Southern Baptist Convention held its annual 
meeting in St. Louis, MO on June 14 and 15. Many are calling this an historic gathering due 
to several resolutions, which were passed during the meeting. The messengers to the SBC 
affirmed several resolutions. These included:

1.	A resolution of compassion and prayer for the victims in the Orlando shooting 
incident. Calling all people “Image bearers of God and our neighbors.”

2.	A call for the refraining of displaying the Confederate Flag. The resolution calls for 
Christians to discontinue the display of the Confederate Flag for the sake of unity 
within the body of Christ. The resolution reads, “We urge fellow Christians to exercise 
sensitivity, so that nothing brings division or hinders the unity of the Body of Christ to 
be a bold witness to the transforming power of Jesus.”

3.	A call for churches to welcome refugees. The resolution reads “We encourage Southern 
Baptist churches and families to welcome and adopt refugees into their churches 
and homes as a means to demonstrate to the nations that our God longs for every 
tribe, tongue, and nation to be welcomed at His throne. We call on the governing 

Patriotic Cookout
Next Wednesday, June 29 • 6:00pm
Bring a lawn chair and enjoy fellowship with the entire church family as we 
celebrate Independence Day a week early! We will have hotdogs with all the 
fixings. There will also be some recreation planned to participate in or enjoy as a 
spectator! No tickets, just show up! Bring some money for Lumpy’s ice cream.



Following Jesus... continued

authorities to implement the strictest 
security measures possible in the refugee 
screening and selection process, guarding 
against anyone intent on doing harm; 
and we affirm that refugees are people 
loved by God, made in His image, and 
that Christian love should be extended to 
them as special objects of God’s mercy in 
a world that has displaced them from their 
homelands.”

4.	A resolution reiterating the Biblical view 
of marriage as between one man and one 
woman and calling for dissent in regards 
to same sex marriage. This resolution 
also states “We express our love for our 
neighbors who identify as transgender, 
seek their good always, welcome them 
to our churches and, as they repent and 
believe in Christ, receive them into  
church membership.”

If you would like to read all portions of 
these resolutions and the others from the 
convention go to SBC.NET and search 
resolutions 2016. In addition, it is important 
to note that resolutions, which occur at the 
Southern Baptist Convention, are not binding 
nor have authority over congregations or 
individual Baptists. They are the statements  
of those who have gathered in that  
moment as messengers to the Southern 
Baptist Convention.

This coming week our mission partner, 
The Cooperative Baptist Fellowship, will 
be meeting in Greensboro on June 22-24. 
This will be the 25th year celebration for 
the CBF. The CBF, unlike the SBC, is not a 
denomination but a fellowship of churches 
and individuals who partner together in 
ministry. The emphasis for the gathering 
this year is to celebrate what God has done 
in the past 25 years and to look forward 
to the future. One highlight will be the 
commissioning of the largest number of 
church starters in the organization’s history. 
In addition, a renewed commitment to 
funding of long-term resident missionaries 
will be an emphasis. The CBF’s seeks to 
focus on missions, theological education 
and starting and renewing congregations. 
You are welcome to attend the assembly in 
Greensboro. If you want more information 
about this year’s assembly go to CBF.NET. 

HS Mission Trip to Cincinnati  
(June 26-July 1)

6:00am	 Gather & Load for HS Cincinnati 
Mission Trip (Back Parking Lot)

8:45	 Worship (Sanctuary)

9:30	 Welcome Center Opens 
(Narthex)

9:45	 Sunday School  
(Bible Study for all ages)

10:55	 Extended Teaching Care  
(E100 Hallway)

	 Worship (Sanctuary)

4:30	 Discipleship Meeting (Conf. Rm)

7:00	 Church Conference (Chapel)

This Sunday At Trinity

Women’s Summer 
Bible Study

“Seamless” by Angie Smith (7 wks)

Wednesdays Through August 3 
9:30am • B236

Study Guide: $13.00 (purchase at Lifeway)

Join us as we cover the people, places 
and promises of the Bible, tying them 

together into the greater story. 

Contact Susan Burnette: 919-623-5333 
or burnette family01@nc.rr.com 
Sorry no childcare available.

Sunday School 
Transitions

Several Sunday School classes will be 
displaced during the transition. The Sunday 
School Council is working hard to make the 
appropriate accommodations for each class. 
The first major move is to combine all of 
Adult 1 Department into one unit and relocate 
them temporarily to the Grade school suite 
in room E247. The first Sunday will be July 3. 
We appreciate everyone’s understanding and 
support during this transition.



Deacon of the Week
Bryan Johnson has 
been a member of 
Trinity since 1984 and is 
a native of Raleigh. His 
wife is Jackie. He works 
at Wake County Public 
Schools Security. He 
serves in the Orchestra and NC Baptist 
Men Disaster Relief. He also serves as 
Capital Towers Van Driver, Usher and is 
a Operation Christmas Child Volunteer. 
Bryan works with the Adult 4- Coed 5 
Hope Alive SS Class.

4 x 4  
Fellowship Groups
Many of you that have participated in 
our 4x4 Fellowship Groups in the past, 
have requested that we start this program 
again this year. Your voices have been 
heard. What is 4x4 Fellowship? This is 
where four families, regardless of the size 
of family (even families of one), come 
together four times a year for fellowship. 
Each family will be responsible for 
hosting/organizing one fellowship event. 
It could be for dinner, lunch or breakfast, 
a cook-out by the lake or park, attend a 
Durham Bulls ballgame together, host 
a movie night in the back yard, etc. 
There are so many fun things to do here 
in Raleigh that no one should have a 
problem finding ways to join together 
in fun, food and fellowship as you get 
to know other members of the church. 
Sign-up today by completing one of the 
registration cards located throughout the 
church and place it in the appropriate 
basket or drop it by the church office. 
Groups will be organized in August and 
you will be contacted by your group 
leader soon afterwards.

Deepest Sympathies

Pat & Melanie Cleary upon the loss 
of Pat’s grandfather, Jimmie Duncan of 
Danielsville, GA on June 8th.

Meghan & Chip Barney and children 
(Grace & Jackson) upon the loss of 
Meghan’s grandfather, Floyd Brown, on 
June 15th of Eagle Bridge, NY.

Staff Anniversaries

Lydia Tatum, Associate Pastor Minister 
to Students, celebrates her 6 year 
anniversary with Trinity Baptist Church 
on  June 28th. Please take the time to say 
a personal word, write a note or place 
a phone call to Lydia or offer words of 
encouragement and support for the fine 
job she is doing.

Welcome to Trinity

Hattie Lynch of Raleigh joined TBC by 
statement of faith.

Songs of the Summer

The Psalms:  
Pastor’s Study 

Wednesdays • 6:30-7:30pm • Chapel

These sessions will be led by Dr. Roberts and 
a cast of Bible Teachers from our Sunday 
School Ministry. Maybe you have always 
wanted to hear some of the other teachers in 
our church. This summer you will have the 
opportunity. No registration is required unless 
you need childcare. 

June 22 
Psalm 23; 27:1-6 • Deborah Mangum

June 29 
Patriotic Cook Out

This Week’s Food Pantry Needs:
• All Vegetables 

• Jelly
• Paper Towels
• Canned Pasta

• Crackers



Rev. Hal Melton, hmelton@tbcraleigh.com

• Great Fellowship •  
We’ll get to know each other  

and share our stories

• Great Food • 
You know we are going to  
eat well and have plenty!

• Great Worship • 
Bible Study, music and  

early morning devotions

Worship with a Variety of Leaders 
including Jimmy Huffman, Bible Study 
Leader and Becky Baker, Entertainment

Living the Good Life
Fall Festival of Fellowship

October 3 - 6, 2016

Camp Caraway (in the beautiful Uwharrie Mountains)
Cost: $235 double occupancy (includes all meals, lodging & program)

Nursing Homes
&  

Homebound Visits
Wednesday, July 20 • 10:00am • Fellowship Hall

We’ll travel by TBC vans about an hour and a half to beautiful Caraway in Sophia, NC  
(about 10 miles northwest of Asheboro).

$35 Deposit made payable to TBC not later than Wednesday, June 29.  
Balance of $200 made payable to TBC due not later than Wednesday, August 24.

Questions? Call Kathy Driver at 919-621-0236.

• Great Activities • 
Seminars, crafts, games and much more



Rev. Hal Melton, hmelton@tbcraleigh.com

KY PineKnot Center 
Donations 
Needed

Items that are desperately needed:

• Kids clothes are desperately needed, 
boys and girls, all sizes

• Men’s shorts and jeans

• Women’s clothes  
(shirts, shorts, pants, everything)

• Underwear for  
boys (any size) and girls sizes 4-8

• New socks - kids, adults,  
all ages and sizes

Bring these items to B-200 hallway  
KY Donations Box. 

This past week, the Disaster Relief Lead Team 
at TBC met to discuss plans for the months 
ahead. The team has done a lot of good work 
locally, building wheel chair ramps for church 
and community members as well as doing 
major repairs to two homes – one in North 
Hills area and one in southern Wake County. 

Following the terrible flooding in SC several 
months ago, we prepared for action and 
awaited the orders from NC Baptist Disaster 
Relief to go. We were not needed at that 
time. But now SC Baptists are requesting our 
help – to rebuild the homes that were flooded 
where other teams have already removed the 
damaged flooring, sheet rock and insulation. 

DISASTER RELIEF: MONTHLY MISSIONS

Rebuild Flooded Homes in Johnsonville, SC
It’s time to answer the call of Christ to bring 
our blessings of know how, tools and time to 
help our brothers and sisters to re-build their 
homes and their lives…shining the light of 
God’s love through this unique mission that 
TBC has prepared for years to do well.

Louis Pearce heads up the D.R. Lead Team 
at Trinity. The team discussed how best 
to respond to this call out. With all of our 
missions planned for adults and students this 
summer, the decision was made not to rush. 
They are preparing to go to Johnsonville, 
SC one week per month through the fall, 
beginning in September. Please look at the 
dates below and plan to respond to at least 
one of these mission opportunities. Some 
will have to take vacation days. Some will be 
given time away simply because the company 
cares and wants its employees to be involved 
in doing good. Some are retired and can 
plan to go on one or more of these missions. 
However you can begin to plan, please check 
these dates out on your calendar.

September 11-17

October 9-15

November 27 – December 3

If you see that you can go, please contact 
Barry Smith at BKS11050@msn.com or 
919-562-3226. We will pull our Disaster 
Recovery Re-Build Trailer with us, so all tools 
are provided. There will also be a Crew Chief 
for each team that has Disaster Relief Training. 
No training is needed to participate on a re-
build team.

Thanks for your prayerful consideration!  
– Hal



I am grateful for our 3 service 
accompanists, Barbara Bowen, Ramona 
Green and Wayne Rogers. I know you join 
me in thanking God for these great servants 
at our church. They are incredibly gifted and 
have amazing talents, but their hearts for 
worship and support of one another is a true 
gift to our choirs and church. Thank you all 
for covering all the bases when someone is 
away and for keeping the music of worship 
always uplifting and excellent.

s s s

FirstLight Choir will rehearse this Sunday 
at 8:30 am, not at 8:00 am. We will resume 
the 8:00 rehearsals on July 3.

s s s

It’s hard to believe that we are already 
close to the end of June. In just a couple of 
months we will begin our fall schedule of 
choir rehearsals. Some rooms will change 
due to the construction, but all changes will 
be available in the church newsletters in 
plenty of time. We will have to experiment 
with some of our musical groups when we 
worship in the gym. We will be making some 
challenging steps to get the gym ready for 
worship and we ask for your patience. Begin 
to pray for our transition to the gym and for 
what God has in store for us there. 

Rev. Steve Byers, slbyers@tbcraleigh.com

Find Your Place In The Music Ministry. 
If you have singing or instrumental abilities, we need you.  

We are always looking for more musicians to add to our worship leading 
ministries at Trinity. Consider getting involved in music ministry and  

being a part of an exciting place of ministry!

Music Notes

Take notice of the music calendar 
below to stay up to date with choir 

rehearsals and upcoming music events!

July 3
Independence Day Weekend:  

No Evening Activities

August 14
Trinity Laymen Concert with Fellowship 

6:00pm

Music Calendar

College Students 
If you are home for the summer you are 
welcome to come and sing in one of our 
two worship-leading choirs. From time 
to time, we have had students continue 
to use their gifts while they are home 
from college, and we would love to 
have you come and join either of the 
8:45 or 10:55 service choirs. The times 
have changed a little: 

The Sanctuary Choir will move to 
7:30 pm on Wednesday nights for the 
summer beginning on June 8. FirstLight 
Choir will move their rehearsal time 
to 8:00 am each Sunday morning on 
Sunday, June 12. As the construction 
project begins, our schedule and 
locations may change a little, but our 
worship leadership continues. Come 
join us!



Rev. Lydia Tatum, ltatum@tbcraleigh.com s Christian Davis, cdavis@tbcraleigh.com

www.lifehonestly.com

Genesis Weekend
August 12-13 • Cost: $70 

Registration Deadline: July 31

It’s that time of year again! We are excited 
to be looking forward to a new year of 
student ministry and life together. As 
we begin a new year as a church under 
construction, we, as a student ministry, 
will take time to examine our own 
lives and discover that we all are under 
construction as God’s love transforms 
us from the inside out. Brochures are on 
their way to your mailboxes!

SENIOR RETREAT
Whitewater Rafting 

on the New!
July 21-23 • Lansing, WV 

Cost: $110

Registration Deadline: July 10

6th Grade 
Orientation

August 7 • 5:00pm •  Underground

All rising 6th Graders and their parents 
are invited to a special “Welcome to 
Trinity Student Ministry” orientation! 
Here you will meet new small group, 
Sunday School, missions, and choir 
leaders and you will become acquainted 
with all that our ministry together has in 
store for you in this new phase of your 
life! Please let Christian know that you 
are coming by sending him an RSVP at 
cdavis@tbcraleigh.com!

HS Cincinnati 
Mission Trip

Your Forms are Due ASAP!

Please go to form.groupmissiontrips.com to 
fill out and print your form. Sign it and then 
send it to Lydia! You may email a scanned 
signed copy to ltatum@tbcraleigh.com or 
drop it by the office.

MIDDLE SCHOOL 
Passport  

Missions Camp
July 10-15 • Cost: $355

There are still a couple of spots remaining.  
Contact Christian if you or a friend would 
like to sign-up!  

HS Sunday Parking 
As we prepare for our exciting new 
building project, we are hoping to ease 
our parking woes in a couple of ways. 
What we are asking for our high school 
students who happen to drive separately 
from their parents is this: 

• 	Ride with your parents in ONE CAR 

• 	Park on the back property behind the 
ROC on Manchester. 

This is just one simple way that we can 
be a part of helping our church  
as we seek to make room for others! 



Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff, kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

Kids Camp 
For Children in Grades 3-5

September 6-18, 2016 
Camp Willow Run • Cost: $135 

Registration Due August 1

Brochures are out. Get registered today.

Urgent Prayer 
Opportunity

We have a huge need within our grade 
school Sunday School. We have several 
teachers that need to take some time off 
and rejuvenate or return to share in Bible 
Study with other adults. This has left a 
huge need within some classes. I pray 
you would seriously consider how God 
could use you this year in leadership. 

We can offer several opportunities 
for you if you accept the challenge to 
guide our young ones in their faith: 1. 
You will find an encouraging group of 
fellow teachers to work with. 2. You 
will be trained and supported with your 
studies. 3. You will get to know some of 
the most talented and creative children 
in our community. 4. You will be able 
to share God’s love with some children 
that greatly need this love. 5. You will 
be helping parents as you partner with 
them in the faith development of their 
children. 6. You will meet children with 
special needs that reflect God’s Holy 
Spirit in their smile.

Please consider letting God use you this 
year. Contact me at kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.
com or 919-787-3740 if you have an 
interest or if God is tugging at your heart. 

I can only express in limited fashion how 
amazing and awesome our VBS was this past 
week. Many thanks to Katie for planning, 
promoting, organizing and leading so 
faithfully. The atmosphere was filled with 
excited preschoolers, children & youth ready 
for a weekend of fun Bible learning. The 
spirit of the leadership was the sweetest and 
the most helpful we have experienced in 
a while. To witness over 20 high schoolers 
helping in and around our campus was 
uplifting and encouraging for the future. 

I was nervous when the Children’s ministry 
committee voted to do a weekend VBS 
concluding with a longer day on Saturday. 
However, the attendance increased greatly 
and we had a good percentage of visitors. 
Several registered online that had never been 
to our church. This was inspiring. The effort 
toward outreach paid off! 

Vacation Bible School is one of the greatest 
in-reach and out-reach ministries any church 

can offer. The number of volunteer church 
members that work together combines 
with the outreach made available to all 
generations of people. This year was one 
of the best ever. Thank you Trinity for 
encouraging and supporting this major 
church-wide focus in a positive way. We are 
so blessed to have many who shared and 
sought to “Catch the wave of God’s amazing 
love!” COWABUNGA!

Awesome VBS and Outreach experience  
for our church this past weekend!  



Katie Medlin, kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com

VBS 
Mission Report 
Thanks to all who gave to our  

VBS mission project!

During VBS we were able to  
collect 42 disaster relief bags.  

It is not too late to give. We will 
be collecting them until the end 

of June. Look for information 
throughout the church and  

return your bags to the church 
office. Thank you for giving to  

this wonderful ministry. 

Thank You Surf Shack Volunteers!
WOW is all I can say! Many thanks to 
all those that volunteered by preparing, 
teaching, working with crafts, and recreation, 
teaching, building and decorating our set, 
and cleanup! This was my first VBS here 
at Trinity and we had such a good time. 
This week was fun, exciting, encouraging, 
as children, youth, and adults “caught the 
wave of God’s amazing love.” This is such a 
wonderful churchwide event that we all do 
together. I also wanted to say a big thank you 
to our kitchen crew, teachers, custodians, 
church staff, and our wonderful office 
assistants, childcare workers, carpenters, 
and the many other volunteers that we 
had. The list goes on and on! Just please 
know everyone’s hard work was greatly 
appreciated. You made my first VBS here 
at Trinity one for the books! I’ve shared a 
poem that my mom would always read to 
volunteers during VBS! I think it sums our 
time together pretty well. I can not wait for 
VBS 2017.

You Know Why You Do What You Do

You were up before dawn 
and started your day. 
You sped off to work 
as is always the way.

But this week is different, 
there’s no time for errands run. 
The chores at home will have to wait 
or just go undone.

The laundry piles up 
and so does the dust. 
Things that are usually important, 
this week just aren’t a must.

The kids love all the crafts 
with the glitter, paint, and glue. 
They love to sing the songs 
and do the hand motions, too.

Of course, there’s the Bible time 
with lessons from God’s Word. 
These stories teach a lesson 
that’s important to be heard.

All this makes up Bible School; 
it’s such a busy week. 
The adults are worn out by Friday. 
(Is anyone too tired to speak?)

But it’s okay that you are tired 
you know why you do what you do. 
It’s because of the love of Jesus! 
Yes, He’s the reason, it’s true.

He wants you to love and teach them. 
He’s wants you to plant the seeds 
the seeds that become a harvest 
when these young lives proceed.

He asks you to wrap your arms 
around some very special kids. 
You see, when the warmth of your arms is felt 
He’s using your arms as His.



Rev. Spencer Good, sgood@rocraleigh.com s (919) 787-4991

www.rocraleigh.com

Volunteers Needed
2nd & 3rd Thursday • 6:00pm - 9:00pm

3rd & 4th Thursday • 3:00pm - 6:00pm

Contact Michelle: 919-787-3740 or 
mkranz@tbcraleigh.com if you can 
sub short term or know of anyone 

interested in taking on a regular spot.

ROC Activities
June 26 - July 1

M, W • 7:00-8:00 am • Gym

Cardio Strength Training

M, W • 5:45pm • Gym

Boot Camp

W, F • 9:00-10:00 am • Gym

Stroller Strides

T, Th, F • 5:30-6:30 am • Gym

Fit4 Mom/Body Back Class

T, Th • 9:00-10:00 am • Gym

Dance-It Group Fitness Class

Th • 9:00-9:45 am • MP Room

Adult Strength and Stretch (50+) • FREE

ROC Volunteers*
Monday, June 27

8am-11am	 H. L. Warren
11am-2pm	 Pat Richardson
3pm-6pm	 Becky Dribbon
6pm-9pm	 Nancy Calhoun

Tuesday, June 28
8am-11am	 Marcel Beaudreau
11am-2pm	 Pat Nelson
3pm-6pm	 Elaine Smith
6pm-9pm	 Tonya Laferire

Wednesday, June 29
8am-11am	 Volunteers Needed
11am-2pm	 Ernest Tilley
7:45pm-9pm	 Closed

Thursday, June 30
8am-11am	 Johnny Teal
11am-2pm	 Marcel Beaudreau
3pm-6pm	 Volunteers Needed
6pm-9pm	 Star Davis

Friday, July 1
8am-11am	 Jayne Simpkins
11am-2pm	 Jackie Mizelle

Saturday, July 2
Closed

* The volunteers schedule is subject to 
change. If no volunteer is available the ROC 
may close, even during regular hours.

ROC Calendar 
10th Annual NH5k 

September 10, 2016

ROC Hours
Monday • Tuesday • Thursday 

8:00 am - 2:00 pm • 3:00 pm - 9:00 pm

Wednesday 
8:00 am - 2:00 pm

Friday 
8:00 am - 2:00 pm  

(Gym Floor Closes at 11:45)

Saturday 
Closed



Rev. Spencer Good, sgood@rocraleigh.com s (919) 787-4991

www.rocraleigh.com

Summer Day Camp $195 
TBC Middle School Camp $225

Grade School Sports Camp $195
Soccer & Baseball Camps $100

Summer Camp is a fun week filled with 
Bible studies, crafts, and recreation. Each 
week will have a central theme. Activities 
throughout the week are designed to 
help children learn about God’s love  
and experience it in a practical way. 
Every week we will embark on a 
different adventure! 

The Day Camp will be held in the 
Recreation Outreach Center, utilizing 
the facility for all aspects of camp. 
Additionally each Camp will be staffed 
by a camp director and supported by 
camp counselors as well as counselors in 
training utilizing Trinity Baptist Churches 
students, who will help to provide a safe 
and exciting environment for growth.

The grade school camp will be open 
to all children rising 1-5 grade.  Middle 
School camp rising 6-9 grades $225.

All campers will be responsible for a bag 
lunch each day. Expenses for all field 
trips are included in the registration cost.

Further information will be mailed to all 
participants after registration. Medical 
Release forms must be completed before 
the week of Camp.

For Information

Preschool Camp • 919-782-6192 
GS & MS Camps • Sammy Pearce: 919-325-6167 or baseballrox09@yahoo.com.

2016

Grade School Camp
Camp Schedule

June 27-July 1 • 9:00am-4:00pm 
Grade School Camp: Week 1

July 5-8 • 9:00am-4:00pm 
Grade School Sports Camp

FULL  
July 11-15 • 9:00am-4:00pm 
Grade School Camp: Week 2

July 11-15 • 8:30am-12:00pm 
Soccer Camp

July 11-15 • 1:00pm-4:30pm 
Baseball Camp

July 18-22 • 9:00am-4:00pm 
Grade School Camp: Week 3 

July 25-29 
TBC Ballet Camp: Firebird 

August 1-5 • 9:00am-4:00pm 
TBC Middle School Camp

UPWARD Basketball Camp
This year with the TBC building project 
coming soon, we will not be able to host 
any Upward camps this summer.



E-mail newsletter articles no later than  
Noon Fridays to: info@tbcraleigh.com.

Trinity Times (USPS 006-883) is 
published weekly, except July 4th 
week and Christmas week by Trinity 
Baptist Church, 4815 Six Forks Road, 
Raleigh, NC 27609.

Periodical postage paid at Raleigh, 
NC. Postmaster: Send address changes 
to Trinity Times, 4815 Six Forks Rd., 
Raleigh, NC 27609

Trinity Baptist Church Staff
Tel: 919-787-3740 • Fax: 919-787-4884 

Prayer Line: 781-PRAY (7729) 
www.tbcraleigh.com 

Dr. G. Jeffery Roberts 
Senior Pastor 

ext. 4850 • jroberts@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Hal Melton  
Assoc. Pastor, Missions & Senior Adults 
ext. 4858 • hmelton@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Steve Byers 
Assoc. Pastor, Worship & Music 

ext. 4861 • slbyers@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff 
Assoc. Pastor, Education & Families 

ext. 4855 • kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Spencer Good 
Assoc. Pastor, Outreach & Recreation 

ext. 4856 • sgood@rocraleigh.com

Rev. Lydia Tatum 
Assoc. Pastor, Minister to Students 
ext. 4857 • ltatum@tbcraleigh.com

Christian Davis 
Student Ministry Associate 

ext. 4860 • cdavis@tbcraleigh.com

Katie Medlin 
Minister to Preschool & Families 

ext. 4859 • kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com

Jan Brown, Financial Administrator 
ext. 4853 • janbrown@tbcraleigh.com

Liz Adams, Pastoral Secretary 
ext. 4851 • ladams@tbcraleigh.com

RaNada Thornton, Ministerial Secretary 
ext. 4854 • rthornton@tbcraleigh.com

Michelle Kranz, Ministerial Secretary 
ext. 4852 • mkranz@tbcraleigh.com

Maria Miller, Weekday Preschool Director 
ext. 4864 • preschool@tbcraleigh.com

Debbie Surface, Weekday Preschool Admin. 
ext. 4865

Rev. Wayne Rogers, Organist

Ramona Green, Pianist

Barbara Bowen, Pianist

When you provide a check as payment, you authorize 
us either to use information from your check to make 
a one-time electronic fund transfer from your account 
or to process the payment as a check transaction.

Vision for Growth
June 19, 2016

Growing through Bible Study...
Members 		  New 	  
Age Group	 Present 	 Members	 Visitors

Adults	 473	 0	 16
Students	 113	 0	 6
Children	 58	 0	 3
Preschool	 66	 0	 2
Totals 	 710	 0	 27
Sunday School 	 Total 737

Growing through Worship...
8:45am Worship Attendance 	 255 
10:55am Worship Attendance 	 552 
Total Worship Attendance 	 807
Growing through Stewardship...
(YTD totals through 5/31/2016)
YTD General  
Fund Needs (Budget) 	 $1,187,010.00
YTD Operating Receipts 	 $1,181,138.71  
YTD Operating Expenses 	 $1,051,392.38
Capital Campaign
Capital Campaign Pledges 	 $4,162,920.00
Pledged Money Received 	 $1,952,202.29
Total Received 	 $2,159,362.15

ETC Workers
Sunday, June 26

Hostess: Teran Canterbury 
Assistant Hostess: Allison Harris

8:45 am Worship Service
Robin Roberts, Mable Christian, Amanda Price, 
Jennifer Harrison, Heather & Payton Macsuga, 
Terri Donofrio, Joe Gilroy, Ana Hoffman

10:55 am Worship Service
0-4 mos	 Amy Patrick, Terri Donofrio

5-10 mos	 Abby Pemberton, Mary Ann 
Hickland

11-14 mos	 Kaleo Bullard, Julie Anna Kaufman

15-19 mos	 Nicole Smith, Beth Bullard

20-24 mos	 Leigh Abbott, Susan Blakely

2 yrs	 Jay Abbott, Douglas Boyette

3 yrs	 Scott Binford, Tim Pemberton

4 yrs	 Ray Patrick, April Hamblin


